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1688.
Mr L W Greyling (ID) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
How does her department regulate the environmental impact of production by the companies in the paper and/or timber industries to whom it sells land;

(2)
whether there have been any complaints by farmers and/or land owners regarding a negative impact that the forests owned by these companies have on water distribution and/or grasslands; if so, what steps have been taken to (a) remedy this negative impact and (b) compensate the relevant parties?
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REPLY:
(1)
The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry (DWAF) does not regulate environmental impact requirements. This is regulated by the Department of Environmental Affairs and Tourism (DEAT) or the relevant Provincial Department responsible for environmental issues. The manner in which DWAF regulate all forestry activities undertaken by the Lessees is through the Lease Agreement. In terms of the long term lease agreement the private forestry companies are obliged to exercise their plantation activities in an environmental responsible manner, taking into account all relevant conservation and environmental legislations. They are required to obtain certification from national or international accreditation bodies within 24 months after the inception of the lease. In the event that the company is unable to acquire certification they are required to comply with Environmental Conservation Guidelines developed for the commercial forestry companies by Forestry South Africa. Companies are also encouraged to develop Environmental Management Systems for their Forest Management Unit and Forest Land Management conducts annual audits to ensure compliance. The Forest Land Management Unit within DWAF monitors these companies on a regular basis to ensure compliance with Sustainable Forest Management practices and in the event of non-compliance, DWAF submits compliance request reports, containing remedial actions, are recommended and follow-up investigations are made to ensure compliance.
 

(2) DWAF has not been approached directly with complaints about the water use of plantations being leased to forestry operators. These plantations are lawful users of water and have a recognised water allocation. However, we are a country with limited water resources and in times of drought, forestry is often blamed for the fact that it uses some water. 
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The Department has introduced a Stream Flow Reduction Water Use Licensing Process to control and regulate forestry water use, and plantations may not be established in water-stressed catchments. This is to ensure that existing users are not disadvantaged. There is no question of compensation to other affected parties for any impacts of established forestry as this activity is a lawful user of water with an entitlement like any other user. In the long term, some plantations may have to be removed in order to ensure that enough water is available to supply the ecological Reserve in rivers and/or to meet equity needs, but this will be through the carefully managed process of compulsory licensing, which weighs up the use, costs and benefits of all water users.

